


The Science and Engineering Division of the National Federation of the Blind Annual Business Meeting Minutes for July 2, 2016

A meeting of the Science and Engineering Division of the National Federation of the Blind (SEDNFB) was held at the Rosen Shingle Creek Resort in Orlando, Florida, on Saturday, July 2, 2016. 
 
The meeting was called to order by President John Miller at 7:00 p.m.  

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]Several program items were presented, after which President Miller called the business meeting to order at 9:15 P.M.

The treasurer, Al Maneki, next presented the Treasurer's Report. On July 2, 2016, the SEDNFB treasury bank balance was $1559.03.  This balance did not include money collected at the July 2, 2016 meeting.  The treasurer's report was approved. 

Since 2016 is an even-numbered year, elections were held. There are four officers and two Board members. Elected were: John Miller, President; Kassidy Wilde, Vice-president; Louis Maher, Secretary; Al Maneki, Treasurer; Donna Posont, Board Member; and Kristen Johnson, Board Member.

Following the SEDNFB’s board recommendation, it was moved that the SEDNFB contribute $75.00, to each of the following funds: The Jernigan Fund, the TenBroek Fund, and the White Cane fund. The motion was carried. 

The following financial pledges were made to the SEDNFB:

EZ LLC $200,
Mike Rosen $100,
Al Maneki $200,
John Miller $100, and 
Mark Schmidt $100.

This is a total of $700. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The business meeting was adjourned at 9:45 P.M.

Next, more program items were presented.  

The division meeting adjourned at 10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Louis Maher, Secretary 
Science and Engineering Division of the National Federation of the Blind 
Phone: 713-444-7838
E-mail ljmaher@swbell.net




